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MARCH 11, 2025 MUNICIPAL ELECTION  
 
Candidate Qualifying Period for the March 11, 2025 Municipal Election:  Begins at NOON – 
Monday, December 2, 2024, and ends at NOON - Friday, December 13, 2024, excluding 
weekends. (Madeira Beach Charter Section 3.3(A)) 
 
Mayor Anne-Marie Brooks, District 3 Commissioner Eddy McGeehen, and District 4 
Commissioner Housh Ghovaee applied to have their name placed on the Ballot in March to serve 
a new term: Mayor a three-year term and District Commissioners a two-year term. The three 
candidates are currently circulating their nominating petitions for signature.  
 
No one else has applied currently to be qualified to have their name placed on the ballot. If there 
is no opposition to any of the three candidates (current commission members) by the end of the 
qualifying period, there will be no Election on March 11, 2024, and they can be sworn into office 
at the regular meeting on March 12, 2024.  
 
LASERFICHE PROJECT 
 
The Laserfiche Buildout was completed in November and the City Clerk’s Office has been 
continuously uploading documents for public view. The Public Portal is expected to go live before 
Christmas. Public documents will continue to be uploaded after it goes live. A lot of history can 
be researched.  
 
The “Documents and Records Specialist” vacant position in the City Clerk’s Office will be posted 
in January 2025 to fill that position. In the meantime, we appreciate the Recreation Department 
for their assistance with the Laserfiche project. Three employees were temporarily assigned to 
assist with uploading documents and much progress has been made.  
 

https://library.municode.com/fl/madeira_beach/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=PTICH_ARTIIIELPRCA_S3.3NOBOCO

